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TULLIALLAN PRIMARY SCHOOL AND NURSERY                                     
Kirk Street, KINCARDINE, Alloa  FK10 4PT

Tel: 01383 602440 
Headteacher E Gow                                                                                   E-mail address tulliallanps.enquiries@fife.gov.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

This term is flying in with Christmas fast approaching.  Hopefully you are enjoying the updates from classes that are regularly shared on Twitter – each class also has a termly newsletter on their class webpage that gives some more information about the learning experiences planned for each individual class.  Links to these are emailed to you at the beginning of each term but you can find them at any time by going to our website.

This newsletter outlines some whole school messages that we need to share with you.

Current Mitigations

With Covid guidance for society changing on a regular basis, can we please remind all parents and carers that restrictions in schools have not been relaxed in the same way. We have noticed an increasing number of parents coming into the playground and also an increasing number of adults not wearing masks. Can we remind you that parents and carers should continue to drop their children outside of the school gate and not come into the playground.  In addition to this, any adults dropping children off at school should wear a mask (unless exempt) and maintain a 2-metre distance from other people.  To keep our school community safe, it is vital that everyone adheres to the guidelines.  As soon as these change, we will let you know.

Throughout term 1 and this term we have regular staff absences; averaging between 2-6 staff members absent on a daily basis. We are doing everything we can to ensure classes and nursery are covered but it is important that we follow the guidance about Covid and “normal” winter type illnesses to ensure the wellbeing of children and staff.
Please inform the school office if you take your child for a PCR Test and again when you receive the results as we have to record this information.
Christmas Celebrations

Staff continue to plan and work within the current Covid guidance for schools and nurseries. Taking these into account, we have spent some time considering how to adapt some of the opportunities and experiences in the lead up to Christmas.  Unfortunately, current restrictions prevent us from inviting parents and carers into school for Christmas performances or our usual end-of-term service.  We still want to celebrate the children’s achievements with you and so each class will record a short festive activity, message or song to share with home.  This will be sent out via email in the last week of term.

We do miss our visits to the local church and we’d like to thank the church committee for their recent donation of £400. This money will help us purchase additional I.T. resources to make sharing the learning with home a bit easier.

Staff will also discuss with children how to plan a “class party” plus an afternoon of on-line panto or Christmas movie. Each class will inform the children and put details on their class page on the website.

Christmas Lunch

Our school Christmas lunch will be on Wednesday, 15th December.  We need to have orders in advance to allow our cook to plan. This is necessary as there is an increased uptake on this day and it takes additional planning to make sure every child gets the meal they would like.  The menu choices for Wednesday 15th December are available to view now on IPayimpact and we ask that you go online and select your child’s meal choices by Wednesday 8th December. If you do not have access to the IPayimpact, please contact the office with your choice.  

It would be nice for the children to add a little bit of Christmas cheer or sparkle on this day so we will relax the uniform dress code. Children can wear a Christmas jumper/T-shirt, hair bobble or bit of tinsel.

P7 Outdoor Learning Experience

We are currently investigating options for the Primary 7s to take part in an outdoor learning experience run by an external provider.  We are hoping that this might involve a couple of daytime outdoor adventures somewhere like Lochore Meadows.  This would involve the children leaving school each day to take part in activities before returning to school for the end of each day.  As soon as we have confirmation that this can go ahead, we will send details out to parent/carers of all Primary 7 children.  It will be dependent upon availability, cost and current restrictions at the time.

Our P7s are currently organising class photographs, which will then be sold as calendars as an enterprise venture, to help raise funds to support this outdoor experience and purchase their leavers hoodies.

Key dates

School closes for the holidays at 3.15pm on Wednesday 22nd December.  School opens again at 9am on Thursday 6th January 2022.

Regards

Mrs E Gow

Headteacher 

Child Protection Co-ordinator – Elspeth Gow
Depute Child Protection Co-ordinator – Carol Thomson

[image: image3.jpg]